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EMPLOYEE ENGAGEMENT PROGRAMME
SERVICE LEARNING VISIT: FEEDBACK FORM
Keith Community Centre and Pool
Wednesday 11th January 2017 
	CMT Rep: Laurence Findlay, Corporate Director (Education and Social Care)
Councillor Rep: Councillor Patsy Gowans
HR Rep: Jane Fordyce, HR Officer

	FEEDBACK

	On arrival Laurence Findlay and Cllr Gowans were met by Ken Brown (Sports and Leisure Manager) who gave an overview of the facilities in Keith and within Moray.
Keith offers users the use of a gym, swimming pool, spin bikes, gym hall and outdoor football pitches. 4 nursery early years classes also held in the Community Centre run by Keith Play Centre in partnership with Moray Council.
There are 7,200 fit life membership cards in operation generating an income of £805,000, users of the facility can still ‘pay to go’ however it is more cost effective to purchase a fit life card – Moray is ranked amongst the top in Scotland for its leisure facilities.   

Keith Community Centre and Pool is also the central administration point for all of the Councils leisure buildings which are based in Forres, Lossiemouth, Buckie and Elgin.

The visit provided a valuable insight into a busy leisure centre and the facilities it provides to the community, it was evident that everyone is enthusiastic and works hard to deliver the service.  The visit also gave staff an opportunity to discuss the challenges that they face and developments that would assist in further improving service delivery. These are set out below with action points where appropriate.

	Summary of Points from Visit

	Issue
	Points Raised/Noted
	Feedback

	Budget  / Future Uncertainty 
	Staff noted concern over the future plans for the centre as they fear the facility may be closed to save money.
Staff also raised concern at there being any potential job losses and this is having a negative effect on morale.
	Both the Corporate Director and Cllr Gowans stated that there has been no decision made to close the centre – options will be looked into for Committee to decide on this and the Council’s financial situation as a whole.
Acknowledged that it is a difficult time for staff across the Council and it’s important to make the right decision.

	Other
	The Admin team stated that the introduction of the fit life scheme has increased the workload significantly as they administer for the whole of moray, this had put additional pressure on the office – however they also acknowledged that the scheme was a positive outcome for the facility.
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